
 

 

 

Mayor Rex Richardson  September 18, 2025 

Long Beach City Council Members 

411 W. Ocean Blvd.  

Long Beach, CA 90802 

 

RE: Urgent Action Needed to Implement AB 645 Speed Safety Systems in Long Beach 

 

Dear Mayor Richardson and Honorable Council Members, 

 

As a coalition of organizations dedicated to improving street safety in Long Beach, we express our deep 

concern regarding the delayed implementation of speed safety systems authorized under AB 645. We 

urge the City of Long Beach to take immediate action to expedite the deployment of these life-saving 

measures.  

 

In 2023, the California State Legislature passed AB 645, selecting Long Beach as one of six cities to 

implement a pilot speed safety camera program. Despite this opportunity to lead in traffic safety 

innovation and improve road safety for all citizens, Long Beach is falling behind. San Francisco has 

already implemented its speed safety program, with the first cameras activated on March 20, 2025, with 



an outpouring of support from the community. Meanwhile, Long Beach residents continue to face 

preventable danger on our streets.  

 

The human cost of this delay is devastating. According to preliminary data from the Transportation Injury 

Mapping Systems (TIMS), Long Beach experienced 36 traffic fatalities and 2,967 injuries in 2024 alone. Of 

these casualties, 172 were pedestrians and 97 were cyclists. Speeding was identified as the primary 

factor in 25.19% of these incidents – the single largest contributor to traffic violence in our city. 

​
Recent tragedies highlight the urgent need for action:  

 

In February 2025, a 77-year-old pedestrian was struck at Palo Verde and Atherton and died a week later. 

That same month, another pedestrian was killed while crossing Atherton Street, and a third was struck 

and killed by multiple vehicles on Anaheim Street. In January 2025, an 80-year-old cyclist was killed in a 

hit-and-run on Atlantic Avenue.  

 

These victims are unnecessary tragedies on our roadways, and there is no excuse for continuing this type 

of recklessness. Cities like Philadelphia, PA, report a 95% reduction in speeding at camera locations and a 

50% reduction in pedestrian-involved crashes. Long Beach deserves this type of road safety protection, 

too. 

 

The areas surrounding Cal State Long Beach are particularly dangerous, with streets like Bellflower, 

Atherton, Palo Verde, and 7th Street becoming high-speed corridors where drivers regularly exceed 60 

mph. These wide, unobstructed roadways create deadly conditions for everyone, especially pedestrians 

and cyclists.  

 

We remind you that any revenue generated by the speed camera program can only fund additional 

traffic calming measures in Long Beach, providing immediate safety benefits through enforcement and 

long-term improvements through infrastructure.  

 

Therefore, we respectfully request that the City of Long Beach: 

 

1.​ Provide a public update on the current status of AB 645 implementation in Long Beach  

2.​ Establish and share a clear timeline for the deployment of speed safety cameras 

3.​ Prioritize camera placement in high-risk corridors, particularly around schools and areas where 

children are present, such as playgrounds, libraries, and parks 

 

The lives of Long Beach residents should not be sacrificed due to administrative delays. We stand ready 

to support the city in community outreach and education efforts related to this program.  

 

Sincerely,  

Damian Kevitt 

Executive Director 

Streets Are For Everyone 

Nico Gauthier-Pin 

Chair 

Bike Long Beach 



Allan Crawford 

Executive Director 

BIKEable Communities 

Marc T. Vukcevich 

Director of State Policy 

Streets For All 

Marcel Sereboff 

Chairman and CEO 

Long Beach Bike Co-Op 

Cassady Sakura Davidson, Esq. 

Davidson Bike Law 

Karen Reside 

President 

Long Beach Gray Panthers 

Kurt Canfield 

Car-Lite Long Beach 

Jesus Esparza 

President 

Washington Neighborhood Association 

Danielle Potter 

President 

Rose Park Neighborhood Association 

Nick Russo 

President and CEO 

Pedal Movement 

Elizabeth Kobliha 

Owner 

Long Beach Vintage 

Evan Whitener 

Owner 

The Bicycle Stand 

Titu Barua 

CEO 

Barua Insurance 

Marina Barcenas 

Owner 

Antonio’s Barber Supply 

Alma Anguiano 

Owner 

Omelette Inn 

Engin Özkılıç 

Owner 

Coffee Station 

Mati Maugcher 

Manager 

Pharmacy Boardshop 

Brooklyn Warden 

Owner 

Recreational Coffee 

Danielle Soldati 

Owner 

Ubuntu Cafe 

Savy Khey 

Owner 

5th Avenue Bagelry 

Michael 

Owner 

Nails Studio 

SHNA Leader 

Sleepy Hollow Neighborhood Assn. 

Linda Reach  

President  

Cambodia Town Neighborhood Association 

Alexander Jung, AICP 

Director - Urban Design & Planning 

City Fabrick 

Brenda Covington 

Co-leader 

Ramona Park Neighborhood Association 



Chandler Boucher, 

Manager 

Steadfast Cafe 

Alex Ramirez, 

Executive Director 

Los Angeles Walks 

 

 

INDIVIDUALS:  

 

Julia Robbins 

Long Beach Resident 

Carson Walter 

Erik Garcia Donna Bergeron-Birge 

Neighborhood Leader 

Angela Montoya 

Long Beach Resident 

Melinda Elmer 

Resident 

Jeff Rowe Jim Birge 

A Concerned Citizen 

Kimberly Latham Rubi S. 

Cascia Lutz Peter Stark 

Long Beach Resident 

Aimee Mingus, 

Long Beach Resident 

Justin Williams, 

Long Beach Resident 

Donald Moore, 

Car-lite member 

Bret Contreras, 

Long Beach Resident 

Seth Freeman Carson Walter 

Elizabeth Boylan, 

Long Beach Resident 

Alison Chen 

Margaret Stanko Lorena Chavez 

Mary Camacho, 

D9 Resident 

Christine Thai 

Emily Muñoz-Snyder,  

Long Beach Resident and cyclist 

Zeus Fernandez 

Heather Hoffman 

Resident of Long Beach 

Connor Likes 

Resident of Long Beach 



Taylor Nicholson 

Resident of Long Beach 

Esequiel Ramirez 

Life-long Long Beach Resident  

Jessica Mathews 

Resident of Los Angeles 

Natalie Thamtaranukul 

Resident of Long Beach 

Amtoni E. 

Resident of Long Beach 

Rae Gabelich 

5th District Long Beach Resident 

Xochitl Cordova  

Resident of LA, frequent visitor of Long Beach 

Tina Cortese  

Resident of Long Beach 

Grace Orpilla  

Resident of Long Beach 

Andrew Fiorentino 

Resident of Long Beach, co-sustainer of 

neighborhood association 

Isaac Martinez 

Houghton Park Resident 

Greg Cabiling 

Resident of Long Beach 

Karl Eggers 

Resident of Long Beach 

Gloria Balut 

40-year Resident of Long Beach 

Irina Nesterenko 

Resident of Long Beach 

Glennis Dolce 

Long Beach resident who cares about lives 

Meagan Karl 

Resident of Long Beach  

Christen Chapman 

Resident of Long Beach 

Chris 

Resident of Long Beach 

Gabriel J. Gardner 

Resident of Long Beach 

Laura Akinnagbe 

Resident of Long Beach 

Sydney Webb  

Resident of Long Beach  

Anthony Avila  

Resident of Long Beach CA 

Lori Dickson  

Resident of Long Beach 

Makenna Jonker  

Resident of Long Beach 

Kimberly Orman  

Resident of Long Beach  

Katie W 

Resident of Long Beach 

Spane Boswell 

Resident of Long Beach 

Luke Carapezza 
Resident of Long Beach 

Clarence Yung 
Resident of Long Beach 
 



Marcel Sereboff 
Resident of Long Beach 

Gabriella Castaneda 
Resident of Long Beach 

Joshua Torchia 
Resident of Long Beach 

Jay Huynh 
Resident of Long Beach 

Rashid Ocheltree 
Resident of Long Beach 

Heather Hoffman​  
Long Beach resident 

Peter Stark 
Long Beach resident 

Kierste Miller 
Resident of Long Beach 

Donald Moore 
Long Beach Cyclist  

Annie Pauli 
Resident of Long Beach 

Bret Contreras 
Resident of Long Beach  

Eric Shin 
Residents of Long Beach District 2 

Justin Williams 
Resident near Rose Park 

Yesenia Cuarenta 
Los Angeles County Resident 

Crystal Arevulo 
Los Angeles County Resident 

Wendy Hurwit 
Los Angeles County Resident 

Karina Ciocca 
Los Angeles County Resident 

Jay Huynh 
Los Angeles County Resident 

 

 

cc:  

Long Beach Department of Public Works 

Long Beach Department of Transportation  

Long Beach Police Department 

Cal State Long Beach Administration 


